
 

 
 

OUR PARISH WORKS FOR GOD 
 
PARISH FINANCES - This bulletin had to be sent 
in advance to the printer, and therefore, the financial 
report is not available. It will be included in next week’s 
bulletin. 
 
CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION CAMPAIGN  -  
Today’s second collection is for the Catholic Commu-
nications Campaign (CCC). Your support helps con-
nect people to Christ, in the United States and around 
the world, through the Internet, television, radio, and 
print medias. Half the funds collected remain in our 
Diocese to support local efforts. Through your support, 
we produce radio messages from Bishop Gainer,  
promote the work of our Diocesan ministries in the  
media and will be launching a new series of podcasts 
and television programs. By supporting the Catholic  
Communications Campaign, you directly help spread 
the Gospel message to more than 240,000 people  
annually. Learn more about the Diocese’s  
Communication efforts at www.hbgdiocese.org/
communications. Thank you for your generosity. 
 
SECOND COLLECTION next weekend will be to 
provide for Tuition Assistance for Parish families in 
need. 

CALENDAR 
 

PARISH WEBSITE CALENDAR  -  A new  
calendar has been created on the website with the  
activities going on in the parish. Check it out at 
www.holytrinitycolumbiapa.com/ht-website-calendar. 
 
COFFEE SOCIAL will be held on Sunday, June 
16th and will be hosted by the Saint Vincent DePaul 
Society at 9:00 a.m in the Parish Hall. Please join in 
fellowship with coffee and light refreshments. Guests 
are warmly invited.  
 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS MEETING  -  On 
Saturday, June 22nd, the Building and Grounds  
meeting will be held in the Dining Room of the Rectory 
at 9:00 a.m. 
 
ST. VINCENT DePAUL will meet after the 8:00 
a.m. Mass on Sunday, July 7th. 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL is 
scheduled for Monday, July 22nd through 
Friday, July 26th.  All youngsters between 
the ages of 5 through 12 are most  
welcome. Registration will be held after all 
Masses on July 6th and 7th in the  
vestibule of the church. 

 
 

 

 
 

OUR PARISH PRAYS 

 
MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

 

SATURDAY, June 15 
  5:00 P.M.    People of the Parish 
         
SUNDAY, June 16 
  8:00 A.M.      Alicia Doran 
  10:30 A.M.     Peg Deascenti 
 

MONDAY, June 17 
  7:30 A.M.        Michael Halter 
 
TUESDAY, June 18 
  7:30 A.M.     Mary Lou Gowarty 
       
WEDNESDAY, June 19 
   7:30 A.M.     Mauro Chiaverini 
               
THURSDAY, June 20 
  7:30 A.M.   Gerald Fischer 
                             
FRIDAY, June 21 
  7:30 A.M.  Genevieve Gerall 
   
SATURDAY, June 22 
   8:00 A.M.      Nancy Smith  
 5:00 P.M. Moria Colleen Harper 
                                   
SUNDAY,  June 23 
  8:00 A.M.      Living and Deceased Members of  
     Carl & Beatta Roeser 
 10:30 A.M.       People of the Parish 

 
 
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM  -  
Next class for parents of children to be 
baptized will be held Sunday, July 14th 
at 6:00 p.m. in the lower level of the 
rectory. Please contact the parish office 
at (717) 684-2711. 

The Most Holy Trinity  
June 16, 2019 

http://www.hbgdiocese.org/
http://www.holytrinitycolumbiapa.com/ht-website-calendar.


 
MISCELLANEOUS 

 
VOCATION CROSS 

 
This week is in the home of 

Teresa Weisser 
 
  

WEEKLY HOLY HOUR  -  Our parish is offering a 
weekly hour of Eucharistic Adoration every Friday at 
noon. Please join us in prayer and adoration of God, 
truly present in the Blessed Sacrament.  
 
SINCERE THANK YOU is extended to all those 
who assisted in any way with the parish festival this 
past week, and to all of you for your support. 
 
“IN MEMORY OF” DONATIONS  -  Thank you 
Betty Horn and Mark and Joanne Nitroy for your  
donation to Holy Trinity Church in memory of Ed 
Wickenheiser. 

SPIRITUAL ADOPTION PROGRAM  -  What  
is the Spiritual Adoption Program? It is very sim-
ple. Participants in the Spiritual Adoption Program 
pledge to pray for nine months for a baby in danger of 
abortion. While this child remains unknown to his or 
her ‘spiritual parent’, God knows who the child is. 
Many people have found that naming ‘their child’ 
helps to keep them focused on the reality that their 
prayers are helping to save a particular baby from the 
harm of abortion. This can be done in a parish or 
school setting, with age appropriate materials. Spiritu-
al Adoption cards are available in the vestibule of the 
church. For more details, please contact our Parish 
Pro Life Advocate Bonnie Schmitt. 

 
LEGION OF MARY PICNIC  -  The Legion of 
Mary will host their Annual Summer Picnic in Rooms 3 
and 4 at St. Leo’s on Saturday, June 22nd from 12:00  
-  2:00 p.m. All Members and Auxiliary Members of 
the Legion of Mary chapters in the Lancaster Area are 
invited. The Picnic will open with the Rosary and our 
Legion prayers followed by a luncheon which is  
provided at no cost. It is an excellent opportunity to 
revisit with active and praying members from a  
number of parishes in the area and to see first hand 
what the Legion has been doing in the  
local communities. Please mark your calendars and 
enjoy a few hours of prayer and fellowship. Any  
questions, please contact Cherie or Dave Horn at  
(717) 898-9254. 
 
WATCH THE MASS ON TV  -  For those unable 
to attend Mass  -  those bound in a hospital, nursing 
home, or their home (including illness, taking care of 
an ill person, or inclement weather)  -  there is a  
televised Sunday Mass, from Saint Malachy Catholic 
Church in Philadelphia, available on Sunday mornings 
at 5:30 a.m. on Channel 6 (WPVI Phila.). You can  
also watch the Mass on EWTN every day at 8:00 a.m. 
and 12 noon. This does not satisfy the obligation to 
attend Mass if one is able, but it is a fruitful resource if 
you cannot attend a celebration of the Mass. 
 
PUT ON THE ARMOUR OF GOD  -  A Mission 
of Faith invites you to join Fr. Michael Gaitley, Damon 
Owens, Msgr. John Esseff, Marty Rotella, Devin 
Schadt, Mark Forrest, Megan Murphy, Bishop Ronald 
Gainer and many more for our second annual fall  
concerence, Put on the Armour of God. The event will 
be held on Wednesday, September 18th and  
Thursday September 19th in Elizabethtown, PA at the 
beautiful Stone Gables Estates which features the 
iconic Star Barn Village and Ironstone Ranch. One 
and two-day tickets are available. In between talks 
you can enjoy 275 acres of God’s creation including 
horseback riding, wagon rides, campfires, an outdoor 
Stations of the Cross, Marian Grotto Vineyard, the 
Lincoln Train and more! For complete information, 
visit us at www.stewardshipmission.org and click on 
the Fall Conference link. Come and be encouraged, 
equipped and inspired. 

LANCASTER CATHOLIC 
HIGH SCHOOL 

2019-2020 ACTIVITIES  -  We respectfully ask  
organizations of the parish to please provide a  
schedule of intended activities between July 1, 2019 
and June 30, 2020 to avoid scheduling conflicts. 

300 CLUB  -  Still time to pay your 300 Club ticket. 
The first drawings and party for the 2019-2020  
season begins on August 2nd, with the party  
scheduled to be on Sunday, August 25th. See your 
ticket seller today or if you need a ticket, check the 
parish office. 
 

2019-2020 Club Calendar 
First Drawing   Party 
 
August 2, 2019   August 25, 2019 
September 13, 2019  October 6, 2019 
October 25, 2019  November 17, 2019 
December 13, 2019  January 5, 2020 
January 24, 2020  February 16, 2020 
April 3, 2020   April 26, 2020 

JOB OPPORTUNITY  -  Lancaster Catholic High 
School seeks a part-time Phonathon Manager. This is 
an immediate seasonal position that will be responsi-
ble for Lancaster Catholic’s annual phonathon and 
Advancement appeals like May Day throughout the 
fall and spring. We are seeking a well-organized, peo-
ple-person to grow participation in two vital annual 
fund programs. If interested, please email your re-
sume to Mary Jo Yarris at mjyaris@lchsyes.org.  

http://www.stewardshipmission.org
mailto:mjyaris@lchsyes.org.


 

 

PILGRIMAGE TO OBERAMMERGAU  -  It 
has been several years since our last parish pilgrim-
age. So, it is with great pleasure and excitement that 
we invite you to join us on our 11 Day Alpine Europe 
Tour with once in a lifetime opportunity to attend  
the world-famous Passion Play in 2020 in  
Oberammergau, Germany. The villagers of  
Oberammergau first performed the play in 1634 in 
fulfillment of their promise to God for sparing them 
from the Black Plague, and it has been presented 
there every 10 years since then. Brochures are  
available in the Narthex or upon request. For  
additional information, you may contact Mary Loreto 
at marycloreto@gmail.com or (717) 286-7239 (calls 
will be returned in the evening or weekends). 

 
ST. JOHN NEUMANN 

 
MEDJUGORJE PRAYER PROGRAM  -  Join 
Fr. Dan Powell and the “Women at the Well” for an 
evening of prayer, Confession, Holy Mass, an  
update on Medjugorje and personal testimonies, 
and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on  
Tuesday, June 25th at St. John Neumann Church in 
Lancaster. Schedule begins with Confession at 5:30 
p.m., the Rosary at 6:00 p.m., Mass at 6:30 p.m., 
presentation on Medjugorje at 7:30 p.m., and a Holy 
Hour and Confession at 9:00 p.m. 
 

DIOCESE OF HARRISBURG 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY  -  The  
Office of Family and Respect Life Ministries is  
making the final arrangements for the 50th Wedding  
Anniversary Mass on July 14, 2019. If you are cele-
brating your 50th year anniversary and have not re-
turned your response card, please do so. If you 
have any questions, please contact Kate Neri at 
(717) 657-4804 or kneri@hbgdiocese.org. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
FIAT DAYS  2019  -  Attention all Catholic young 
women ages 15-25. Our Lord Jesus Christ has a 
great plan and mission for you! You are invited to 
attend the Diocese of Harrisburg’s Fiat Days  
vocation discernment retreat to spend time with  
other young women your age as you listen to the 
Lord’s call in your life while having fun. Activities  
include  -  Holy Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, sports, 
games, great food, talks and more. Fiat Days will be 
held June 10-July 3rd at Mount St. Mary’s University 
and Seminary. There is a $50.00 registration fee, all  
other expenses funded by the Diocese of  
Harrisburg. Registration forms can be found on our  
website at www.hbgdiocese.org. You may also  
contact the Office of Vocations at (717) 657-4804, 
ext. 282 or email vocations@hbgdiocese.org with  
questions or for a registration packet. Deadline for 
registration is June 21st.  
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!!  -  Faith in Action! 
The Diocesan Summer Camp for Adults with  
Intellectual & Developmental Disabilities is seeking 
volunteers to assist at its residential camp, August 11
-16, 2019. The camp takes place at Camp  
Kirchenwald in Lebanon County and serves the 
needs of approximately 40 adults. The camp has 
been held annually for the past 33 years and is  
primarily dependent on volunteer support.  
Anyone 16+ is welcome to volunteer for full-time or 
part-time duties; there is a particular need for male 
volunteers, 18+, who are able to spend the night. All 
volunteers are required to complete the Diocesan 
Clearance process and attend a brief training session 
prior to helping at camp. There is no cost to  
volunteers; all meals, event, campground activities, 
etc. are included. A deadline of June 30th, 2019 for 
expressing volunteer interest is requested in order to 
facilitate planning efforts. 
 

ST. PETER’S CHURCH 
Columbia, PA 

RETROUVAILLE WEEKEND  -  Is your  
marriage going down the right road… or is it a little 
off track? Life can be difficult, and so can the  
challenges you face in marriage. Are you already 
separated? Looking for a better way? Retrouvaille 
can help and offers hope for a better relationship. 
Retrouvaille is a peer ministry of volunteer couples 
that can help you learn the tools of healthy  
communication, build intimacy and heal, just as they 
have done in their own marriages. Retrouvaille can 
help get your relationship back on track. The  
Retrouvaille weekend will be held on September  
27-29 in Mechanicsburg, PA. For more information, 
or to register, please call (717) 356-2185 or visit our 
website: www.helpourmarriage.com. 

mailto:marycloreto@gmail.com
mailto:kneri@hbgdiocese.org.
http://www.hbgdiocese.org.
mailto:vocations@hbgdiocese.org
http://www.helpourmarriage.com.

